
State Water Resources Control Board
NOTICE OF PETITION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME FOR 

WATER RIGHT PERMIT 21214 (APPLICATION 31257) OF 
OCCIDENTAL COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT

COUNTY: Sonoma  STREAM SYSTEM: Russian River

On December 29, 2021, Occidental Community Services District (District) filed a petition 
for extension of time for water right Permit 21214 (Application 31257) with the State 
Water Resources Control Board, Division of Water Rights (Division).  A summary of 
Permit 21214 and the change requested with the petition follows.

Summary of Permit 21214 and Proposed Change:

Source:
Russian River Underflow

Point of Diversion:
NW¼ of SE¼ of Section 7, T7N, R10W, MDB&M

Season of Diversion:
January 1 through December 31 of each year

Amount of Water:
0.16 cubic foot per second by direct diversion, with an annual diversion limit of 
65 acre-feet. 

Purposes of Use:
Municipal and Fire Protection

Places of Use:
The service area of the District within the NE¼, SE¼, and SE¼ of SW¼ of Section 34, 
and the W½ of W½ of Section 35, all within T7N, R10W, MDB&M, as described and 
delineated on the District’s map on file with the Division.

Time to Complete Construction and Beneficial Use:
Existing:  December 31, 2021

Extension Requested with Petition:  December 31, 2031
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Pursuant to California Water Code section 1703.1, any interested person may file a 
protest to the proposed change.  Protests filed in response to this notice should be 
submitted to the persons listed below and must be received by the Division on 
April 10, 2023.  Protests may be provided via email prior to the deadline; however, a 
copy of the original signed letter of protest must be subsequently filed with the Division.

Send protests to both:

Kate Gaffney
State Water Resources Control Board
Division of Water Rights
P.O. Box 2000
Sacramento, CA  95812-2000
kathryn.gaffney@waterboards.ca.gov 

Occidental Community Services District
c/o Dyanna Stetina
Brelje and Race Consulting Engineers
475 Aviation Blvd., Suite 120
Santa Rosa, CA  95403
stetina@brce.com 

A copy of the petition is available upon request.  Please direct all questions regarding 
this notice to Kate Gaffney by e-mail at kathryn.gaffney@waterboards.ca.gov.  Written 
correspondence or inquiries should be addressed as follows: State Water Resources 
Control Board, Division of Water Rights, Attn: Kate Gaffney, P.O. Box 2000, 
Sacramento, CA 95812-2000.

Date of Notice:  March 10, 2023
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